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Reported by Barbara Lippert 
 
Tim Ellis announced that the Jolly Jesters are planning to resume 
the fine program in September.  Snoop on your Rotarian friends 
and report fineable activities to the Jesters.  President Michelle 
reminded the members to please fill out the  Member Satisfaction 
and Committee Assignment sheet and submit them to her.  She 
also noted that auction items are  needed for the District Gala 
featuring the RI President in October.  Items are needed by the 
end of September.  Jenny Hacker reported that the  group at the 
successful Happy Hour last Friday is planning to schedule new 
events on the 3rd Thursday of each month.  More details to follow. 
 
 
 
Harry indicated that he really enjoys his job and is proud to be 
associated with PSIA.  The airport's $29 million budget is the 
largest department budget in the City of Palm Springs. The 
pandemic affected the airline industry and the operation of the 
airport.  Passenger traffic through the airport is now back to pre-
pandemic levels.  2.4 million passengers passed through the 
airport in the past year.  As the airlines change their operations 
model and deal with the nationwide shortage of pilots, their efforts 
affect the airport.  Flights are up with the four new airlines added in 
the past year and negotiations are underway to bring in new 
airlines. 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
Karl Kruger 
 
 
 

 

 
JULY 19 
Club assembly for discussion of 
Club Service and Youth Service. If 
you are interested in serving on 
either of these committees please let 
President Karl know.  
 
JULY 26 
No meeting. The club will be dark 
until August 30, due to the many 
members on vacation.  We will 
resume our lunch meeting on 
September 5.  
 
 
 
 
 

P R O G R A M – J U L Y   1 2     reported by Jim Dunn 

Dr. Scott Adkins, with College of the Desert’s West Valley Campus 
updated members on the current development of the new Palm Springs 
Campus. Scott is a member and past president of the Sun-up Rotary 
Club.  
 
Scott shared a video and reviewed a PowerPoint outlining the Palm 
Springs project. Scott reminded members that the COD’s new Interim 
President started on July 3rd and shared that she has already been busy 
with outreach to staff and faculty.  
 
Scott reminded the group that 75% of the students are Hispanic and many 
are also first generation college students. COD is focused on meeting 
students where they are and working to address their needs to help them 
succeed at the College. He also discussed the partnership with local high 
schools that provides free attendance to high school students who 
continue their education at COD. 
 
The new campus will feature a new partnership with Cal Poly. The 
partnership will prepare students for pursuing a degree at Cal Poly.  
 
Scott shared that the design concept for the campus is mid-century 
modern, but looking toward the future. Elements of the campus include: 
 

- Accelerator    - Culinary Institute    - Events Center/Lawn 
- Film Viewing Room   - M&O Service Yard  - Central Utility Plant 
- Mobility Hub  - Palm Springs Cultural Center 

 
The entrance to the campus will be from Farrell and the buildings are 
oriented to face the mountains. The buildings are connected under a 
“super roof” structure to provide greater sustainability (solar) and shade 
across the front of the building.  
 
The hospitality quadrant will include the Event Center & Culinary Institute. 
This section will be used to train people for the hospitality industry. The 
event center can host events up to 450 people. There will also be an 
indoor/outdoor restaurant and mock hotel rooms for training housekeeping 
staff. 
 
There will also be spaces to support the medical programs. Healthcare 
simulation labs and observation rooms, and space for classes. The 
spaces are designed to be flexible and combinable to support a variety of 
uses now and in the future.  
 
Scott noted that programs have been re-tooled for today’s needs. The 
hospitality, culinary, medical and architecture programs have been 
designed to better meet the needs of students, potential employers and 
partner four-year colleges.   
 
The current schedule anticipates that buildings will start next summer with 
a target move-in date of January 2027. 
 
Everyone is excited to see this new addition to the COD campus network. 
 

We are looking for 
ideas to help keep our 
fellowship vibrant 
during the month of 
August.  
 
Please share your 
ideas with Karl or any 
of the board members.   

 



A N N O U N C E M E N T S 
 

§ Nandy brought a cake for all of the July celebrations including birthdays, anniversaries, etc.  Nandy and Dan 
celebrate milestone anniversaries in Rotary! 
 

§ Friday night (July 14th) is Rotary Night at the Palm Springs Power Baseball game. This is the last home game of 
the season so be sure to join Rotarians from across the Valley at the game. When you walk in the gate, Rotarians 
will be seated to the left after entering. BE SURE TO BRING PLENTY OF WATER! 
 

§ Next Wednesday will be our last meeting for the summer so don’t miss it. Meetings will resume on September 6th. 
Feel free to attend the Sunup club meetings at 7am at Rick’s Restaurant. 
 

§ Annual membership dues are due now. Please see Michele to pay your dues and also to sign up for the 
automatic payments if you would like to receive the discount for membership dues and lunches.  
grants 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ROTARY CLUB OF PALM SPRINGS FOUNDATION  Tim Ellis, Rotary Club of Palm Springs Foundation Chair 
 
Your donations are making a difference! The Palm Springs Rotary Club Foundation is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit in Palm 
Springs, CA whose mission is: Community service and education assistance. Each year, members identify community 
organizations to apply for a Foundation Grant. The money used for the grants is fixed at a percentage of the income 
investment derived during the Rotary year. The Rotary Foundation Board votes on the submitted grant applications and 
the grant checks are distributed at an award ceremony.  
 
The 2022-23 recipient were: 
 
Hansen House $2,000 - Tools for Tomorrow $2,000 – Mizel Center $2,000  - PS Concert $1,500    
Eisenhower Health - Lucy Curci Cancer Center $2,000 - PS Animal Shelter $500 -  United Methodist Feeding Ministries $1,000 
 
At the end of this newsletter are the thank you letter for last year’s grants. I want to thank all of our members who 
encouraged community organizations to submit applications. 
 
 

Jack Fitzsimmons – Rotary International Foundation Chair, RC Club of Palm Springs

Rotary members have contributed more than $2.1 billion and countless volunteer hours to protect nearly 3 billion 
children in 122 countries from this paralyzing disease. Rotary’s advocacy efforts have played a role in decisions by 
governments to contribute more than $10 billion to the effort. However, in the past year, polio cases have emerged 
again, making it more crucial than ever for Rotary to lead the fight against the disease. 

To do that, Rotary must continue to raise at least $50 million each year to receive the full 2-to-1 funding match from 
the Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation. Every donation helps us obtain the support, transport, and materials needed in 
the fight against polio.  

Only about 1 in 12 members currently gives to the polio eradication campaign, with fewer than 1 in 5 
clubs donating each year.

RI President Gordon McInally has asked for our help to realize Rotary’s vision of a polio-free world. Every little bit 
helps and donating is as easy as clicking on this link.  

 

 

https://www.rotary.org/en/donate


 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 



 
 
 
Rotary District 5330 Club: Palm Springs 
Birthdays and Anniversaries for 07/01/2023 to 07/31/2023 

Member Birthdays Birthday 
Dunn, James M. Jr. (JIM) 14 July  
Gendell, Walter William (WALTER) 15 July  
Hacker, Jennifer G (JENNY) 10 July  
Kruger, Karl D. (KARL) 15 July  
Peabody, Frank E. (FRANK) 23 July  
Scott, Doug (DOUG) 16 July  

 

Partner Birthdays Member Name Birthday 
Gendell, Walter  Fitzsimmons, Jack 15 July  
Kruger, Karl  Kruger, Bernadette 15 July  

 

Member Anniversaries Start Date Years Years Total 
Keller, Daniel R.(DANIEL)  07/01/93  30  0 30  
Kruger, Bernadette(NANDY)  07/10/13  10  0 10  

 

Wedding Anniversaries Partner's Name Anniversary Years 
No anniversaries this period.  
 
 
 

KARL KRUGER, President 

JUM DUNN, Secretary 

MICHELE NOBLEMAN, Treasurer 

WALTER GENDELL, Membership Chair 

JACK FITZSIMMONS, Rotary Foundation Chair, 

International Service Chair 
 

JUDY BRONSTEIN, Youth Services Chair 

MICHELE NOBLEMAN., iPast President 

JOHN FRITCH, Past President 

WALTER GENDELL, Board Member 

DENNIS HACKER, Board Member, Community 

Service Chair 
 

JOHN WILLIAMS, Board Member 

Member,Vocational Chair 

TIM ELLIS, Ex-officio PSRC Foundation Chair 
 
 


